Home Director’s report to 2010 AGM

All then tournaments that the Home Director is responsible for have been completed.

I would to record my thanks to the following people for their help in organising the tournaments. Chess Scotland is fortunate to have such people helping our organisation.  I would like to thank  Doanld Wilson, Ken Stewart, Phil & Jacqui Thomas, Mick Hanley, Andy Howie, Jim Watson, Andy Muir  and last but certainly not least Chris Hampton.

Winners: 

Richardson   Cup:  Hamilton A
Spens Cup:  East Kilbride

Jack Campbell Rosebowl: Hamilton B

West of Scotland: Alan Grant  (Cathcart)

East of Scotland : Iain McDonald (Bon Accord)

Team Lightning : Hamilton

McIsaac: Alatair Maxwell ( Cathcart)

Nancy Elder: Arthur Mulholland (Hamilton)

My congratulations to all the winners of the above events

I have left out the Scottish Championship, even though this is for the moment part of the HD remit, as Alex McFarlane was the organiser and it is more appropriate for him to make the necessary comments.

I know there is a demand for this event to have a seperate director and I agree with this proposal. This event takes up a lot of time and so should have a directorate in its own right. Keeping it in the Home Director’s remit makes the Home  Directors remit too large.

I have also set up a home board  along with the affiliated leagues and held a meeting in Edinburgh.     I am investigating the possibility of holding future board meeting with the use of skype to cut out the costs of rooms in the future. I would also like to see the Home Director (Junior) be formally part of the Home Board, but the constitution does not allow for the HJD to be part of the HB in the way the the IJD is part of the International Board.

I will close with an apology for not being at the AGM, but I will be in Belgrade at the World Championships for the blind, both playing and in my other capacity as Secretary General of the IBCA   
